Class 1 Autumn Term Newsletter
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Dear Parents,
Welcome to back to Class One. 
I hope you enjoyed your summer break. 
The children have settled well and back into the routine of school. Although we’ve had some tired little ones, they have all enjoyed it. 

Staffing in Class One
Monday Mrs Willington and Mrs Clinton
Tuesday Mrs Willington and Mrs Clinton
Wednesday Mrs Willington and Mrs Clinton
Thursday Mrs Middleton and Mrs Clinton
Friday Mrs Middleton and Mrs Clinton
Mrs Chandler will be returning after October half term and she will be working Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays. Mrs Clinton will continue to work Thursdays and Fridays. 
Topic

Our topic is ‘Just Like Me!

This topic will help us get to know the children better and the children to get to know each other and to help build friendships.

We will be making individual fact books about ourselves. We will be using Super Duper Me and The Perfect Fit as our class books, as well as a huge collection of topic books from the library.

A topic web is included over the page; however a full curriculum overview is available on the school website. 

Baseline

All the children in Reception have undertaken the National Baseline Assessment. These are maths and English focused little tasks which the children will do one to one with myself. It should only take 20 minutes for each subject. We will use the results to assess the children and plan their next steps and individual targets. 
Welcome to Class One Meeting 
On Monday 16th September at 3.15pm, we will be holding a Parents Meeting. We will introduce how we teach Read Write Inc and cover what we will be teaching over the coming year. There will be time to explore the classroom with your child. 
Celebration of Learning 
There will be a celebration of your child’s learning on Tuesday 22nd October in Class One from 3pm. This is an opportunity for your child to share their work with you and tell you all about what they have been doing for the last half term. 

Reading
The children will bring home a library book for you to share at home. Once your child can blend confidently, we will be sending home Read Write Inc reading books. This will be discussed at the parents meeting.  
P.E 

PE lessons will be on Tuesday and Friday afternoons. Our focus this term is on manipulating and controlling our bodies. The children in Class One will continue to get changed into their PE kits in the classroom before the PE lesson. This is to support with their independent skills. The children will keep their PE kits on their peg. If it gets dirty we will send them home to be washed. 
Snack
Please continue to bring in a healthy snack for morning break. We have additional fruit and milk available to the children. 
Tapestry 

Observations will be uploaded onto Tapestry. These will either be individual wow moments or group activities based on the learning objectives from that week. 

If you have any concerns at all please use communication diaries as these will be checked daily.
Kind Regards 
Mrs Willington and Mrs Middleton
